Bewsey Lodge Primary School - Full Governing Board
Minutes of the Meeting Held on 10.11.2023
Present: Nigel Spencer (Chair), Emma Williams, Liz Bailey, Siobhan Bentley, Matthew Boyle, Phil Chadwick, Emma Rae-White, Dr. Chloe Turnbull, David Wright
Apologies: Mike Jones, Lea-Anne McCready-Foreman, Kathryn Kendall
In Attendance: Mohammed Chowdhuri, Dr. Carsten Kressel (Minutes)
Welcome
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies were received from Mike Jones, Lea-Anne McCready-Foreman, and Kathryn Kendall.
Declarations of Interest
No declarations of personal, professional or pecuniary interest in the matters to be discussed were made.  
Governors were invited to complete the annual declarations of interest and return them to Mrs. Iredale. 
Action 1: Complete the annual declarations of interest and return them to Mrs. Iredale.
Governing Board Matters
Election of Chair and Vice-Chair 
The clerk took the chair for this item. 
Mr. Spencer was elected to the position of Chair, for the period of one year. 
Mr. Jones was elected to the position of Vice-Chair, for the period of one year. 
Mr. Spencer took the chair. 
Membership
Mr. Chowdhuri's term of office as an associate governor ended on 19.7.2023.  He was reappointed with effect from 20.7.2023, for a term of four years.
Skills Audit / Self-review / 360° Review of Chair
The skills audit and the 360° review of the Chair were complete in the meeting. 
Action 2: Collate the skills audit, the self-review and 360° review of the Chair.
Governor Training 
Mrs. Williams reported that the school has subscribed to Schoot.  Governors can complete a multitude of training on that platform.  Log in details will be circulated.
Action 3: Circulate login details for Schoot to governors.
Minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 23.6.2023 were agreed as a true and accurate record. 
Matters Arising / Action Log
Governors noted that the actions from the last meeting had been completed as follows: -
· Action 1 - The skills audit and the 360o review of the Chair were in progress.
· Action 2 - Login information for training on Schoot will be sent out. 
· Action 3 - Mrs. Kendall had completed her DBS.
· Action 4 - Safeguarding information will be highlighted on an ongoing basis. 
Chair's Action
None.
Headteacher's Report
Governors noted the headteacher's report with thanks.  Mrs. Williams highlighted the following points: - 
· The school has dealt with staffing changes caused by maternity leave and promotions.
· Dr. Turnbull is leaving to take on a position as Early Years lead at Oakwood Avenue Primary School. 
Governors asked the following questions: - 
· Are plans in place for the reported staffing changes? - Answer: Yes, careful plans have been made for staff, who are leaving, and to cover maternity absences.  Handover is taking place.
· Is attendance similar to the pre-Covid situation? - Answer: Yes, it is 95.3%.  Before the pandemic, it was usually 95-96%.
· Is permanent absence a new metric?  How do we deal with it? - Answer: It is below the national average, but we continue to address it in order to reduce it further.  Pre-Covid, it was 8% nationally.  The recorded level of persistent absence has been affected by a national increase in SEMH issues and bouts of illness.
Committee Updates 
Curriculum Committee Children and Learning
Governors noted minutes of the meeting held on 23.6.2023.  Mrs. Bentley gave the following update from a meeting held earlier in the day: - 
· Aspirational targets were set for Year 6. 
· Data and reports for SEND and vulnerable pupils were reviewed in detail.
· SDP - The focus is on writing, phonics, leadership in respect of the staffing situation.
· Link governors are requested to meet subject leaders. 
· The Pupil Premium strategy and report were reviewed.
· Foundation subject books were presented to governors.  They show progress and improved handwriting since the beginning of the year.
Resources Committee 
Mr. Jones had sent apologies and submitted a report before the meeting.  Governors noted the following key points: - 
· Staffing - Savings on teacher salary costs due to staffing changes are offset by TA increases.
· Salary increases for teachers, together with support from the DfE to cover everything above 3.5% present a saving, as the school planned for 5%.
· Budget management is strong. 
· Trip costs have increased.
· Software costs have increased..
· Income figures appear accurate.
· Expenditure is broadly covered by income, leading to a balanced position. 
· Capital costs will be covered by the local authority.
Health & Safety 
Internal walks were carried out; nothing was identified.
Safeguarding
Mrs. Bailey gave the following update: -
· Three linked online safety incidents occurred, in relation to activity by children in their homes.  Parents were spoken to.
· An online safety incident report will be run every half-term, as a tool to identify necessary actions.
· Mr. Spencer will meet with Dave Gallagher from the local authority to consider filtering and monitoring.  It appears that improvements to the service offered by Warrington Borough Council are being looked into.  Governors noted that some schools use SENSO and other filtering services.  Options will be explored.  
· Four positive handling incidents occurred, concerning two children.  Team Teach training for staff is provided on a rolling programme; plus specific Team Teach training for children with ASD.
Governors asked if Team Teach methods were different for children with ASD and special needs.  This was confirmed, within the overall approach to avoid escalation and achieve de-escalation.
Action 4: Explore options for internet filtering.
Well-being
Mrs. Williams gave the following update: -
· Staff continue to be supported with incentives, including time off for good attendance.
· A stress survey tool will be explored.  Governors noted the Mentally Healthy Schools tool, which is linked to the Anna Freud Centre. 
· Subsidised relaxation continues to be offered.
Governors asked how Mrs. Williams' mental health and well-being as headteacher was.  Mrs. Williams thanked governors for their concern and said that she was well, supported by a good team.
Policy Review
Governors ratified the following policies: - 
· Child Protection Policy 
· SEND Policy
· Pay Policy
Governors also noted the Positive Behaviour Policy and Keeping Children Safe in Education Guidance.
GDPR
Nothing to report.
Any Other Business
The new website has gone live.
Date and Time of the Next Meeting
FGB – 8.3.2024, combined with a governor away-day
Action Log - November 2023
	No.
	Description
	Responsible

	1
	Complete the annual declarations of interest and return them to Mrs. Iredale.
	Governors

	2
	Collate the skills audit, the self-review and 360° review of the Chair
	Dr. Kressel

	3
	Circulate login details for Schoot to governors.
	Mrs. Williams 

	4
	Explore options for internet filtering.
	Mr. Spencer
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